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Congratulations! 

 
Barry Philips and at his first run with his newly registered Morry! 
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The MMCCV is a member of the AOMC.     ARN.    A0001386N ABN 47849670294 

Send all correspondence to:   PO Box 354, Balwyn Vic.    3103 

Web Address:     http://www.morrisminorvic.org.au 

Email |secretary@morrisminorvic.org.au 

 

Club meetings are held on the 2nd Thursday of each month. 

Due to the current COVID-19 Lockdown 

NEXT MEETING TO BE HELD ONLINE PER ZOOM SESSION 

On the 11th November 2021 at 8:00 pm. 

 

Club Committee Members 2020/2021 
 

President Braidy Davies president@morrisminorvic.org.au 

Vice President Stewart Carr vicepresident@morrisminorvic.org.au 

Secretary Ed James secretary@morrisminorvic.org.au 

Treasurer Katie Hamilton treasurer@morrisminorvic.org.au 

Club Captain Position Vacant clubcaptain@morrisminorvic.org.au 

Membership Officer Jim Gourlay membership@morrisminorvic.org.au 

Editor Barbara Went editor@morrisminorvic.org.au 

Regalia Sales Alan Todd regalia@morrisminorvic.org.au  

Webmaster John Druery webmaster@morrisminorvic.org.au 

CPS Registrar Wayne Cunningham waynelyn5@bigpond.com 

National Rally Delegates Richard McKellar & Mark Parritt  

 

General Support Volunteers 
Ann Druery Marcus Ball Percy Scicluna Cheryl Scicluna Henry Edwards 

Sue Cheney Bev O’Donnell Trish Smith 

Thanks to everyone who helps with the various chores necessary for the successful running of the club. 
 
Members wishing to view THE GENERATOR on the Club Website, please use the following… 
Web Address: www.morrisminorvic.org.au 
Username: mmccv  

Current Password: VaLve98346Stik 
 

DISCLAIMER 

This publication contains general information which does not necessarily reflect the views of the Club, its 
Committee or Editor and should not be relied upon without specific advice from a qualified professional. 
 
The Morris Minor Car Club of Victoria Inc. expressly disclaims liability for anything done or omitted to be 
done by any person as a consequence of the contents of this publication. 

The Club and its Officers shall not be responsible for any transactions begun as a result of information 
published herein nor any misrepresentation made by an advertiser. 

Anyone wishing to reprint an article can do so provided the source is acknowledged. 
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BANK ACCOUNT DETAILS FOR ELECTRONIC FUNDS TRANSFER 

BSB No : 633 000 
ACCOUNT No : 1469 35168 
ACCOUNT NAME : Morris Minor Car Club of Victoria Inc. 
 
In the reference field, please quote your Membership Number and what the payment is for. 
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http://www.morrisdownunder.com/forum/index.php 

 
This forum is the common portal to link all the clubs together and where Morris Minor owners 

from all over the country can swap information, search for parts, and make new friends. 

 

 

  

http://www.morrisdownunder.com/forum/index.php
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President’s Report – November 2021 
Hello All 

Navigating the lockdown rules is tricky business. A meeting with other club members outside 

has a limit of 15 people provided they are doubly vaccinated. Masks are still mandatory except if 

you are eating, drinking, or smoking. There are very few guidelines about who checks the 

vaccination status in a community setting. On a practical level it means that we are not able to 

visit Henry and Marlene for Cup Day which is a blow but not many people would want a crowd 

around their house at this time. Then the rules will change on the 18th November! Arrggh. So yet 

again the next Club meeting will be on line – hopefully for the last time. December is the 

Christmas dinner – see the note elsewhere, and so maybe January we will have a face to face - 

I promise pizzas! 

Plans are going ahead for the Day of the Morris Minor. Percy and I went to the market last 

Sunday and it’s a great little venue with room for about 100 cars. I doubt we will get anywhere 

near that number, but we will have enough space to spread out and comply with the ‘density 

quotients’. There will be a registration and QR code desk at the entrance to the car park which 

is marked as the Visitors Car Park at La Trobe University. The entrance is from the most 

northerly end of Kingsbury Drive at the traffic lights. We will have signs and marshals making 

sure we don’t lose anyone. Think about volunteering an hour of your time to help on the 

morning. We will also need marshals to coral the cars into the right areas for their model so 

someone who knows their models would be a help there. Well signposted areas and colour 

coding will help with the voting process. Another area we will need volunteers – counting the 

votes.  

This is a great venue with toilets really close to our site. The market is about 150 meters away, 

and the area is dog friendly. There is also an overhead walkway which will be popular for 

photography. Check out the two Morries in the photo. As you can see there is shade available 

as well.  

Voting will finish at noon and the awards presented around 1.00pm. Bringing the correct change 

would be appreciated as the cost of registration is $10 to cover the trophies and we do not have 

tap and go!.  

This is our show and shine as its success rests with everyone.  

Hope all are keeping safe and well 

Braidy Davies 

President 

 
 

For those who missed the 

great logo debate at the last 

meeting the vote was to keep 

the current one.  
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Membership Report – November 2021 

Membership report for November 2021  

We have 176 Financial Members plus 7 Life Members 

96 Cars are registered on the Club Permit Scheme.  

New Members 
 
Joe Foster #1804, has recently purchased a Green 1956 Series 2, 2 door sedan. The Morrie 
joins his other classic cars, a Ford Cortina and a Ford Capri.  
Fortunately, Joe was able to join us in last month’s Zoom meeting and described how he 
recently purchased his Morrie from a fellow enthusiast in Mt Martha and is proposing to 
eventually put the car on Club plates. He is now looking forward to taking part in club events.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
Ian Hamilton # 1805, has inherited a Green 1956 1000, 2 door sedan from his childhood friend. 
The car has just been delivered to Melbourne for registration.  
 
You will be able to read Ian’s story in this newsletter. (Barb, this wording depending on 
where you put Ian’s story and photos). 
 
We welcome Joe and Ian to the Club. 
 
 Club Name Badges:  
These are available for $15.00 per person, contact me to order a badge.  Come to a meeting in 
your Morrie, wearing your badge, and be in the running to choose a prize from the raffle table. 
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Feel Better & Get Well Soon 

To any members of our Club who are unwell or recuperating, we hope you are back with us soon. 
If you know of any member/s who are on the sick list, please let me know. 

 

 

*** HAPPY BIRTHDAY *** 
 Barry Chambers Jeff Brumhead  Graham Dines  Kevin Hawkesworth 

 Margaret Baker  Mark Hamer  Mark Johnson  Chris Gaben 

 Anthony Daniels Rosemary James Veronica Dobson Cheryl Nougher 

 Graham Waldron Cheryl Hughes  Philip Neville  Des Whitten 

 David Wood  Susan Lindsay  Wendy Tyack  Rosalee Harper 

 Michelle Deutsche Moray Hughes  Daryl Lloyd  Peter Basil 

 John Druery  Wayne Backway Srialatha Kathnriachchige 

 
Jim Gourlay - Membership Officer 
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MCCV Marketplace For all your CLUB REGALIA 

Want to buy some gear? Contact Alan Todd 

Mobile 0419 505 200 or email 

regalia@morrisminorvic.org.au 

 

 

These fabulous raincoats printed with the easily recognisable MMCV Inc logo. 

You can obtain one of these from our Regalia Team. 

They are available in red, blue and black. They are an absolute bargain at the 
members price of $22.50. 

Speak to Alan Todd at our next meeting or message/text him on his Mobile 0419 
505 200 or email him at regalia@morrisminorvic.org.au 

 
 

 

 
Braidy Davies & Mike Dobson 

 

You too can look as sharp as these likely suspects!! 

 

 
 
 
 

mailto:regalia@morrisminor
mailto:regalia@morrisminor
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Coming Events Calendar 2021/2022: 
 

Club Runs for 2022 

The Events calendar for next year is beginning to take shape with runs allocated 
up until May 

All these runs have a nominated Run Master, except for the visit to the “Blue Lotus 
Gardens” in Yarra Junction in March. We are looking for a volunteer Run 
Master for this event.  

Other events that have been put forward for later in 2022 include: 

• Point Cook Aviation museum to include a run through Historical 
Williamstown and possible lunch at the Altona RSL or other local venue 

 

• McClelland Sculpture Park + Gallery, Frankston to include a local run and 
picnic in the Park grounds 

 

We are seeking volunteer run masters for each of these events, timing on the 
calendar is negotiable. 

What’s involved in being a Run Master: 

• Identify a suitable destination for a run i.e., restaurant, picnic spot, scenic 

drive, museum, homestead etc, etc, etc 

• Pick a starting point – typically a McDonalds or roadside stop. 

• Plan the route 

• Work with the Club Captain/Committee to agree on a date and advertising 

the run in the Generator 

• Nominate a convoy leader in advance, either yourself or somebody else 

• Bring along an attendance sheet 

• At the end of the day ask a volunteer to write the run report for the 

Generator 

• Most of all have fun with other Morris Minor enthusiasts 

If you would like to volunteer as a Run Master please contact Jim Gourlay on 

0419 517 363 

Please keep feeding your run ideas into the committee. 

Bookings: required by our President before 18th November by email or text (mob 

0403 963 379) 
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CLUB CALENDER OF EVENTS: 
 

Date: Event: Details: 
Sunday 21st 
November 
2021 
 
 

Day of the Morris Minor 
 

 

 
La Trobe Market 

Thursday 2nd 

December 
2021 
 

6 pm 

Christmas Dinner  

 

 
At the Veneto Club Bulleen 
At 6pm 

Australia Day 
2022 
 
 

 

 
 
Michael Dobson is the Run Master 
for this event 

February  
2022 
 
 
 
 

MysteryRun  
  

 
 
Trevor Sarbach is the Run Master – 
details to come later 
 
 
 

March 
2022 

Lotus Gardens  

 

 
 
Volunteer to be Run Master needed 
– any volunteers out there? 

April  
2022 

Teddy Bear’s Picnic 
 

       

 
Jim Gourlay has offered to be the 
Run Master 

May  
2022 

Morrykhana 

     

 
Stewart Carr will co-ordinate this 
event 
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Morris Minor Car Club Christmas Dinner 

Thursday 2 December at 6.00 pm 

Veneto Club 

 191 Bulleen Rd, Bulleen VIC 3105 

Melways reference: Map 32 D9 

 

We are all looking forward to getting together for the Annual Morris Minor Car 

Club Christmas Dinner. We do hope you can join us. The details are as follows: 

 

Cost: Will be finalised after the next Meeting on 11 November 2021 

 

Payment to: Club Treasurer, Katie Hamilton –  

       BSB No : 633 000 

ACCOUNT No : 1469 35168 

ACCOUNT NAME:Morris  Minor Car Club of Victoria Inc. 

In the reference field, please quote your Membership Number and what the 

payment is for. 

 

Payment due: Thursday 18th November 

Three course menu: 1st course to be served at 7pm. 

Bookings & Dietay requirements: required by our President before 18th 

November by email or text (mob 0403 963 379) 
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Run Report - Such a Perfect Day. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Big thanks to Mike Dobson for organising the first run since the Morrykhana at Roxburgh 

College way back in May. Not only did his organisational skills take the Morries on a beautiful 

run through the rolling hills of the outer LGA’s of Melbourne but his direct line to the weather 

controllers was brilliant. What a day of sunshine and warm temperatures – we had to move into 

the shade which was superbly organised at the picnic spot. 

We met at the Diamond Creek McDonalds where the coffee was about what you would expect 

at McDonalds (and yes I’m a self-confessed coffee snob from Brunswick) where it was a lovely 

surprise to see all these Morries hanging out just bursting to go on a run. There were 7 Morries 

and two moderns with a total of 12 people keeping us under the legal limit of 15 people. There 

were some favourite faces there we hadn’t seen around so much recently with Graham and 

Rosie Harper with their very cute grandson Noah – what a chatterbox for a two year old! We 

had a debutant with Barry Philips and Marj Hamshaw who have managed a miracle and got 

their Morrie registered on club plates during lockdown. Check it out on the cover! We had our 

past Editor Rob Smith rock up without his other half – at the hairdressers. Trish managed to join 

us at the very end of the run but did look magnificent. Several others were convinced to wag 

from work to join us with our Treasurer Katie Hamilton lapping it up with her convertible top 

down and Ron Roney getting his Morrie out for the third time this year. Lots of space in logbook 

I presume. We were also joined by Philip Plumbe and Liz Small in their semi modern – I’m not 

sure what year their Celica is but I think it qualifies for club plates. And last but not least there 

was Mollie! Mike and Veronica Dobson proudly lead the way at a measured pace over green 

hills and little hamlets – we could almost believe we were in England except for the sunshine. 

We arrived in Panton Hill where we could get down to the real business of the day eating and 

chatting. My smile muscles haven’t had such a workout for a long time.  
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1/09/2021 - 30/09/2021 

MMCCV Treasurer's Report 

September 2021 

  
 

 

C 

 
$8,482.34 

 
$0.00 

 
$8,482.34 

 
 
 

 

MMCCV ACCOUNTS 

 
Cheque Account 

Term Deposit 
 

Balance as at 30/09/2021 

 
 

$6,462.12 

$8,482.34 

$14,944.46 
 

 

 
 
 

$6,794.94 

-$332.82 

$6,462.12 

 

 
MMCCV Cheque A/C 

 
Balance as at 31/08/2021 

Net Income/Deficit 

 
Balance as at 30/09/2021 

 

 

MMCCV Cheque A/C 
 
 

C/M 

 
 

YTD 

Income   

Club Raffle $ - $203.00 

Events $ 290.00 $530.00 

Membership Dues $ - $1,875.00 

CPS / AOMC Book Sales $ - $40.00 

Regalia Sales $ - $22.00 

Badges $ - $0.00 

Donation $ - $0.00 

Advertising $ - $0.00 

Rally Badges/Merch $ - $0.00 

Auction $ - $36.00 

Total Income 

 
 
Expenditure 

$ 290.00 $2,706.00 

"Generator" costs $ 289.20 $795.25 
Regalia $ - $439.15 

Postage $ - $22.00 

Badges $ - $118.25 

Suppers $ - $127.82 

AOMC Handbooks $ - $0.00 

Trophies $ - $0.00 

Auditor Fee $ - $127.50 
Stationary $ - $4.99 
Refunds $ - $0.00 

BMC Experience subs $ - $0.00 

CAV annual fee $ - $120.20 

Rent $ - $0.00 

AOMC $ - $0.00 

Events $ - $0.00 

Computer software $ 184.67 $184.67 

Bank reversal $ - $0.00 

Web site hosting $ 58.95 $58.95 

Insurance $ - $0.00 

Presentations/Prizes $ 90.00 $230.00 
PO Box Rental $ - $0.00 
Donations $ - $0.00 

Total Expenditure $ 622.82 $2,228.78 

Net Income/Deficit 

 
 
Unpresented Cheques 

 
Nil 

-$ 332.82 $477.22 

 

 

 
MMCCV Term Deposit A/ 

 
Balance as at 31/08/2021 

Interest 

 
Balance as at 30/09/2021 
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GENERAL MEETING MINUTES OF THE MORRIS MINOR CAR CLUB 
OF VICTORIA INC. 

 
GENERAL MEETING MINUTES OF THE MORRIS MINOR CAR CLUB 

OF VICTORIA INC. 
HELD VIA ZOOM ON THURSDAY 14TH OCTOBER 2021 

The President welcomed the members present online and opened the meeting at 8.07pm. 
 
Committee members present: President: Braidy Davies; Vice President: Stewart Carr;  
Treasurer: Katie Hamilton; Secretary: Ed James; Editor: Barb Went; Membership: Jim Gourlay;  
CPS Officer: Wayne Cunningham; Regalia: Alan Todd; and Webmaster: John Druery. 
 
Attendance: Approximately 35 members were present via Zoom. 
 
Apologies: Catorina Bruce and Helen Grundy. 
 
Visitors and New Members: New member Joe Foster who has a 1956 Morris Minor. 
 
Acceptance of Minutes 
Minutes of the previous meeting held 9th September 2021 accepted on the motion of Rob Smith 
and seconded by Barb Went.    
 
President’s Report: As per the Generator.  Braidy advised that she is also on the Committee 
planning the Florence Thompson tour which is proposed to be held at the end of April/beginning 
of May next year in Torquay. 
 
Secretary’s Report: Various items of information have been received by email and forwarded 
to appropriate office bearers.  Ed advised that an advertisement was received from England 
about a proposed calendar for next year featuring a Morris Minor.  It was suggested that the 
club could produce its own calendar and this received a favorable response.  Barb our Editor 
said that some of the suggested photos for the calendar could actually be included in the 
Generator and that she is looking forward to receiving copies of them.  Ed advised that other 
club magazines are being progressively forwarded to those members who have requested 
them.  A number of Morris Minor manuals have been donated to the club which will be 
redistributed in some way to members.  Some enquiries received about the sale of Morris 
Minors and/or parts. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: Katie advised that we have a current operating balance of $5,002.32.  
With our term deposit of $8,482.34 gives a combined balance of our accounts of $13,484.66.  
The term deposit is to mature on 13th November and currently earns an interest rate of 0.3% per 
annum.  Our annual insurance policy has been paid.  An anonymous donation of $100.00 has 
been received.  
 
Membership Officer’s Report: As per the Generator.  Jim advised that we currently have 175 
members and 7 Life members.  We have one new member named Joe Foster who has a 1956 
Morris Minor which will feature in the next Generator. 
 
Club Captain’s Report: Nil as we no longer have a Club Captain.  Jim provided an update of 
plans for future events.  We will probably have to cancel the Cup Day run to Henry’s due to the 
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Covid restrictions.  For our Christmas Party all attendees will need to be double vaccinated.  All 
our events will need to be based on and be consistent with Government policy.  We have had a 
number of runs proposed.  One run suggested is to the Blue Lotus Water Garden at Yarra 
Junction which is best to see between January and March.  We would have to reorganise other 
events to fit in with these months and an entrance fee would be charged.  The membership 
indicated that they would be interested in paying admission to such a location.  The club would 
look at subsidising some of this cost.  A volunteer would be required to run this event.  The 
Morrykana would need to be moved from March so this run could be held in that month.  Other 
events suggested include:  a run from Williamstown to the Point Cook Airforce Museum; the 
McClelland Sculpture Park and Gallery; the Pearcedale Sanctuary; the Frankston Botanical 
Gardens (featuring all Australian plants); a night tour of the Ararat Jail (Wayne to look at); a run 
along Beach Road; and a run to Warburton.  Mike Dobson is organising a run around the 
Arthurs Creek area to end up at the Bridges Restaurant.  For each run a volunteer will be 
required to organise it. 
 
Editor’s Report: Barb asked for any images of Morris Minors to put in the Generator.  She also 
asked for images to be sent to her of our last run to the B24 Liberator Museum at Werribee as 
she did not have any for the Generator.  She is looking for more items and articles from 
members for inclusion in the Generator to make it more interesting. 
 
Regalia Report: Alan advised that not much is happening with the Regalia due to the Covid 
shutdown.  Costings for the proposed new emblem have been included in the Generator.  Alan 
asked that if anyone is sitting on any artwork or have dealt with companies in the past who may 
have some of our artwork to please let him know.   
     
CPS Officer’s Report: Wayne advised that as per the Generator we presently have 96 cars on 
club plates.  Wayne advised that VicRoads is changing how Roadworthy Certificates are issued 
and that they are now being done electronically.   
 
GENERAL BUSINESS 
1. Club was advised that Henry Edwards has not been receiving a hard copy of the 

Generator.  This will be rectified; 

 

2. Braidy reported on the voting received on the proposed new club logo.  The voting 

was 27 votes against changing the logo to 4 votes to change it.  Motion therefore 

carried not to change the club’s logo.  The new logo will however be made into a T 

shirt (with no reference to the club) for those members who expressed interest in one 

(say a run of 20 T shirts); 

 

3. Braidy advised that for the Day of the Morris Minor is to be held at the LaTrobe 

Community Market on Sunday November 21st that there will be a lucky door prize, an 

area or approximately 80 car parking spaces set aside for us, cars will park as they 

arrive and some regalia will be for sale.  An entry fee of $10 will be charged per 

vehicle entered to cover part of the cost of the trophies.  No catering will be provided 

as this will be available at the market.  Also, a goodies bag will not be provided.  The 

Ballarat and Geelong clubs have been notified of the event; 

 

4. The Christmas Breakup is to be held at the Veneto Club at 6.00pm on 2nd December.  

People who have paid a deposit for the Mid-Year lunch will have that deposit paid 
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towards the Christmas Party.  Some members have already advised Katie to do this 

for them.  If they did not want it transferred then they need to advise her of this.  

Cheryl suggested in future years that the Christmas breakup be a lunch held on say a 

Saturday or Sunday afternoon so more Morries can come along to the event. 

         
Items for Sale / Tips & Hints: 
Mark Parritt is giving away a full diff housing for a 1000 together with just a diff housing.  Mark 
also has a generator to give away. 
 
Mike Dobson has a gearbox to give away. 
 
Please see Generator for other items and vehicles for sale. 
 
There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.27pm followed by the drawing of the 
raffle.  
 
Ed James 
Secretary 
 
Ed James 
Secretary 
 
 

PREVIOUS RUNS:  
 
Our Runs are great fun and a wonderful time to catch up with other members – you don’t have 
to drive a Morry, modern cars are most welcome. This picture courtesy of Wayne Cunningham 
is from the run before last when we went to see the B24 Liberator at Werribee. 
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Say Hello to HNF-361 – A Love Story in Three Parts – Rosalee Carter 

Graham and I started to go out together in April 1977 we enjoyed going for drives we would 

often see little cars I’d say Oh I like those little cars they remind me of Noddy’s car he told me 

that they were Morris Minors .Graham did get a Morris a cream sedan he only had it for a short 

time well it was enough time for me to have my very first drive and to know that I would like to 

have a little Noddy car of my own .Time rolled along we are now in October 1979 we are just 

about to announce our engagement and we were preparing for a party Graham came over to 

help with the preparations it was a little strange when Mum said that he had arrived as his car a 

lovely Holden V-8 so it did have a distinctive sound so I could always hear him arrive mmm…… 

well I didn’t hear it today . there was Graham he was in a beautiful aqua blue 1962 Morris Minor 

she was a real little charmer with her fancy sun visor and the beautiful distinctive color I was 

smitten with her at first sight .I then bombarded Graham with questions to who’s car where did it 

come from ,how much was she poor Graham he hardly answered one question when I threw 

another one at him I did hear Greensborough and $ 200 ( what a bargain ) what was happening 

he then said happy engagement Rosalee its yours oh WOW !!!! Mine I squealed really its mine 

well I jumped around and danced was oh soooo happy with that my neighbor came out to see 

what was going on she said well I think she likes it .Like it I LOVE!!!! her so that was my first 

meeting with this little Morris Minor number plate HNF-361 .My very own little Noddy car 
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MEMBER PROFILE:  

My name is Ian Hamilton and I want to thank you for accepting my application to become a 

member of the Morris Minor Club of Victoria Inc. 

I have dreamed of owning a Morris Minor for many years as I learnt to drive in a MM back in the 

last century.  A very good friend of mine, Brian Cook, ‘Cookie’, who I met the day we 

commenced Primary School had restored many, many cars over the years, and I had 

suggested to him on numerous occasions that he should restore a MM. In April this year, 

sixteen months after he had been diagnosed with mesothelioma, and  a few days after my wife, 

Marilyn and I had returned home to Croydon Hills from visiting Cookie and his wife Merryl on the 

Sunshine Coast, Cookie rang to tell me that he had bought me a MM. It had been in shed for 

just over forty years on a property just out of Hervey Bay Qld. He told me he was going to 

restore it for me before he died. 

Cookie passed away on the 29th. June and had almost completed the MM which he wanted me 

to have in memory of him. With a very small amount of assistance from myself another friend of 

Cookie’s, Ross, completed the restoration, indicating to me on a number of occasions that “his 

hands (working on the Morrie, named “Mavis”) were Cookie’s hands.” These are photos of the 

virtually completed Morrie, a 1956 model (we think). An overwhelmingly grateful MM owner  - A 

Friend of ‘Cookie’. 

       

 

Cookie with Mavis – what a transformation! 



 

Page 19 of 22 

 

 

 

Trading Places – November 2021 

 

email editor@morrisminorvic.org.au 

or 
Contact: Barb Went 0409 002 531 

FOR Sale 3 

 

 

LOOKING FOR:          2 

 
Hello My name is Allan and I live in Chiltern, Vic. I’m looking for a Morris minor ute in yellow if 
possible as a present for my partner Pauline who had one when she was younger. 
 
So I’m just putting the feelers out there to see if anyone may be able to help. 
 
I appreciate your time. Thank you for your reply, my number is 0419484438. 

Allan 
 
 

FOR SALE:           1 
 
1951 Morris Minor, all original condition, 74000 miles. Still has original number plates (last 
registered in 1993) 
4 door, raised headlights, Side valve motor. 
Back passenger window glass is broken. 
Sellers are the second owners of the car and live between Wangaratta and Glenrowan. 
Looking for Best Offer. 
 
Contact Pam Owen at: powen09@gmail.com  mob phone: 0412504918 
 

 

 
 

 

mailto:editor@morrisminorvic.org.au
mailto:powen09@gmail.com
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FOR SALE:           1 
 
Morris Minor 1000 Green 4 Door Sedan Reg DKS043  
 
Tyres are all new. Engine was completely overhauled many years ago and very little use after 
that. 
Roadworthy Certificate obtained about five years ago.  Always stored under a car port. 
Body has a few minor dings and some surface rust. 
 
Full repair and new parts history is available on request. 
For sale for Best Offer. 
 
Contact: Dennis Whelan in Balwyn on Telephone: 03 9836 3409  
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MAG WHEELS WANTED:        1 
 
I've recently purchased a Morris Minor as a project with my daughter who is a 3rd year 
apprentice mechanic. We are chasing a set of mag wheels if you know of any for sale could you 
point us in the right direction. 
Thanks Brad. Contact phone: 0411 383 341 

FOR SALE:           1 

For sale is a white 1959, 4-door manual Morris Minor 1000 in working order and still driven 
around today. 
Owned since 1984 (37 years) and has been regularly serviced by professional tradespeople. 

The car has been kept under cover the entire 37 years owned - 19 years under a carport and 

for the last 18 years inside a garage. Only used for private use and local driving. 

In overall good condition and comes with owner’s manual, repair papers (some), the front 
passenger seat (to be 

installed by the buyer) and countless spare parts that have been accumulated over many years. 
Registered until June 2022 but will be sold without a Road Worthy Certificate and without the 

registration plates. New clutch kit installed in March 2021. Brakes professionally inspected 

and repaired in August 2021. 

Most (> 90%) engine parts are Morris Minor brand – except horn, radiator and electronic fuel 

pump. Upholstery (of seats and sides) is in good condition with no tears or damage but roof 

needs re-upholstering. The front passenger seat has never been used since being re-

upholstered. Carpeted, but not original. Some surface rust on back left mudguard and front left 

mudguard near hinge. Work is needed under the car. 

 

Located on the Bellarine Peninsula near Geelong, Victoria. Contact Peter 0452 131 099 or 

email prgsquid@yahoo.com.au 

More photos and a list of spare parts included in the sale are available on request. 

Price: $6,300 o.n.o. 
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EDITOR’S NOTE: 
 
 

Thank you all!! We have had a great month! 
 
We have had contributions from lots of our wonderful members. I could not be happier (well 
maybe if I won Tattslotto but that’s not likely) 
 
How good is it to be out of Lockdown? This month has been a busy one for the Club with 2 runs 
being held and plans for many activities into the future. 
 
I am still looking for those pictures of our members from an earlier time with Morry’s from their 
past…… 
 
If you have any feedback, it is very welcome. I am interested to hear your thoughts and 
suggestions.   
 
Barb Went 
Editor 
Mobil 0409 002 531 
 
 
Thank you to Mal Baker for this clever contribution: 

 


